Oregon House of Representatives

4/14/2023

Timothy G. Sekerak
Chief Clerk of the House
State Capitol Building
Salem, OR 97301

RE: Vote Explanation on HB 2372-A

Dear Chief Clerk Sekerak,

I voted no today on HB 2372-A in hopes of flagging it for further work on the Senate side. In committee I
identified a problem with the measure that could greatly affect its effectiveness, specifically around the
use of the term “county government.” I would like to see the Senate amend the measure to keep the
original language in statute of “Board of County Commissioners” as the approving entity and not use the
term “county government.” If the Senate is willing to make this accommodation, I could consider
supporting the measure on concurrence, but for today I had to vote no.

Sincerely,

Representative rgan



